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EKENI FAMILY 
Deaf Missionary 

Serving the Lord in the Ivory Coast              Tel: +2250789747402             email: leoncekeni81@gmail.com 

Family 
By the grace of God, we are all fine! The 
whole family is doing well.  We are all 
happy because our family will soon grow. 
My wife is pregnant with our third child, 
and in a few months she will give birth. 
We have 7 Deaf teenagers in our house. 
Their education is not easy, but the Lord 
supports us. We are thankful to the Lord 
for providing for our needs during the 
year 2022.     
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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ! 
 
The Ivory Coast (West Africa) is a mixture of many tribal groups 
that form a French speaking republic. The country is divided 
between Catholics, Muslims and animists (indigenous occult 
religions). Protestants, Baptists, and others make up only a small 
portion. In the cities, many adults have at least a primary education 
and can usually read French. But in the villages, some adults speak 
only their native languages. Polygamy and fornication are 
widespread, and an estimated 5% of the population is HIV-positive. 
Côte d'Ivoire has experienced 11 years (2000 - 2011) of political-
military crisis that has resulted in many deaths. The general 
situation of the Deaf in the country is very precarious and difficult. 
Nothing is done for deaf people. Since March 2015, we have been 
serving the Lord through the Deaf ministry in Ivory Coast. On 
Saturday June 25th, 2022 we organized a day of fellowship among 
the Deaf people to mark the beginning of our activities for 2022. 
One of our main activities is the Deaf Bible Camp. We held it from 
August  21-26, 2022, in the city of Anyama. The theme of this Bible 
camp was “Let's walk to maturity" from 2 Peter 3:18. This activity 
gathered 115 people, including 98 Deaf. It was a very enriching 
time for the Deaf people who learned a lot and enjoyed good 
fellowship. The year 2022 was enhanced by the visit of a delegation 
from IPM to the Ivory Coast. The vice-president of IPM Field 
Ministries, Matthew Barfield accompanied the Director of Deaf 
Ministries, Kevin Maki, and his wife visited us in Côte d'Ivoire from 
October 19-27, 2022. The purpose of this visit was, first, to go to 
the different mission fields of the MBF (Fundamental Baptist 

Biblical Seminar Deaf Ministry 

Deaf Christmas 

Dear Prayer Partners and Financial Supporters, 

I send you greetings from Côte d’Ivoire.  Thank you for your 
generosity to our ministry.  Your prayers and financial gifts enable us 
to continue our work here in Côte d’Ivoire.  You are a vital part of our 
ministry, for which we are grateful.  We rejoice at what God is doing 
here for the cause of Christ.

I recently returned from a two month trip to Ghana.  (I was in Ghana 
during April and May.)  The purpose of the trip was for me to continue 

my studies of the English language.  

I returned to Côte d’Ivoire in June to continue evangelization. By the grace of God, seven people accepted 
Christ as their savior, and four followed the Lord in baptism.
                                                                                                   
Prayer Requests:
 1.  Pray for the spiritual growth of those saved and for their commitment to the work of the Lord.
 2.  For a vehicle for trips to the mission fields.  We are praying for $58,000 for this need.
 3.  We continue to pray for the funds to buy land for the ministry.  ($40,000 needed)
 4.  Construction of the church building in Aboisso. ($50,000 needed)
 5.  Purchase of 2 motorcycles for two men in our ministry for outreach
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A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE KONAN FAMILY

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Konan Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Konan prayer letter” on the subject line.


